[bookmark: _GoBack]Counseling Meeting Minutes
DATE: 3/9/23   2:10pm – 4:00pm
Facilitation Team Members:
Facilitator: Amanda G
Agenda Reader: Amanda G
Note-taker: Amanda M
Chat monitor: Jessica P

Open Discussion/Announcements 
· Jessica L- Has LGBTQ+ Safe Zone flyers in English and Spanish available for people to place in their offices if desired, as well as other items. Please see her if you would like anything.
· Vince- Let him know if you want to work with an intern (full time counselors only) as a mentor; you would take part in the interview process. Currently there are two interested students, one for SR and one for PET. See his email for more information.
· Robin- Beyond the Bachelor’s Degree resource page is now on the Transfer Center, please review. They are looking for connection to skydiving professionals for career information.
· Margarita- Lanzamiento/EOPS Chico trip has been postponed until April. Lanzamiento workshops have been updated online, and are offered in person/on Zoom. 
April 13th is the “Carnival de Primavera” event, and she is currently looking for tabling at the fair portion of the event. This is a collaboration with HSI Lanzamiento, Puente, EOPS, and MESA after being awarded the Newman Cultural enrichment grant to create an event for students.
· Nicole F- Fire Tech Advisory committee update: they will now be providing ESL support, tutoring, and special programming so students are more comfortable and prepared for the academy. 
Many public safety updates will be coming this spring, as faculty will be attending our meetings.
· Amanda G- Introduced Juan Jauregui, new Associate Counselor at SW Center (also works at Windsor High)
Program/Committee Reports 
Erica- Nursing
· SSU direct entry reported that pre-licensure Nursing apps are down this cycle and they went to the low 3.0 for accepting applicants. Encourage students to apply. They will accept online sciences. 
· A reminder: SRJC does NOT have recency requirements for Nursing program
Jessy P- Enrollment Management
· Strategic enrollment committee has decided to align summer/fall registration for 2024, counselors worked to advocate for this.
· Second Chance gathering tomorrow (3/10) 3-6pm in the SAC, Students for recovery meet every Tuesday 6-7 in the SAC and are currently training for a 5k together as community building.
Amy- Transfer Center 
· University reps are back in the TC office, it’s a great opportunity for students to ask questions.
· Amy is putting together a document with online Math courses to share; send her any courses if you have found them.
Amanda M.- International Student Program
· International students will be returning to pre-pandemic federal requirements in Fall 2023 to maintain F-1 Visa status, which means they can only take one online course per semester as part of their 12-unit requirement. This is an issue when departments and programs offer primarily online courses, as students will not be able to complete their degrees/programs in a timely manner, or possibly at all. Many Social & Behavioral Science area offerings are primarily online. Asking for input from department chairs on how to move through this issue. Will keep department updated. 
Ankur- Reengagement
· In person Back on Track Workshops are scheduled for April, he has created a flyer. Looking for feedback on workshops, overlap between “Spring Back into Action” and dismissal workshop. AG asked if there should be a “carrot” for attending in person instead of online. Erica’s experience with Nursing workshops has shown students want evening or online, midday workshops haven’t been as successful.
SIS & Scheduling Recommendations/Updates 
· Robin- Is it possible to change the need to scroll for early bird approval? AG says not likely, as Banner is going to be implemented fairly soon.
Counseling Tidbits/Best Practices
· Vince- Requesting that counselors review the info from the student schedule survey and provide feedback. Takeaways included need for additional sciences, online math, more hybrid options, course timing, and Petaluma offerings. Is this something we should be doing again for a fall term to gather more student feedback? 
· Jessy P and Amy- Should we consider bringing up a winter session offering?
Department Chair Report: Amanda G
· New admin, Ashley, has been hired. Angela will be in SR training her for a bit. Kaitlin out until summer, Josie will be filling in for her duties.
· Input on registration dates needed: please think about how the combined summer/fall reg may affect priority groups, send email to AG.
· Scheduling committee said COUN 270’s online were all full and they are getting requests from high schools for additional 270 courses. We need to consider timing of classes and how vaccine mandates affect enrollment; we are converting some courses to fully online today.
· Please submit summer schedules and fall bids on time; emails have been sent out with hard deadlines.
Technical Training: Vet Tech
Vet Tech Program Updates from Pam Wittenberg & Dan Famini: see included slideshow for updates
· Important note from Dan: Please do NOT have students take ANHLT 52 in their first semester, they will not be successful.
· Have students begin with ANHLT 101 to check their interest levels, then move into BIO/ANHLT 50 for their first term if they are serious about the field.
· Criminal background can affect employment; particularly substance-related history and animal cruelty convictions. May require consulting with the board to be on a probationary timeline before licensure if there is a substance-related criminal history.
· Vetschoolbound.org for Veterinary school options and Pre-Vet resources/information
· Slideshow includes helpful Vet Tech/Pre-Vet information and application info for UC Davis Vet School
· There is a need for all positions within this field, many students will be getting paid for internships and the hours needed for their certifications.
